The meeting was called to order by Vice President Tom Staab at 7:05pm. Following the opening prayer, the roll was called, minutes read and approved.

Jack Wylam, Stuart Vogel, Tim Mikula, Jack Campbell. Bruce Lum, and Bob Shaffer were installed as new Senators.

Chairman's Report: More articles for the Student Senate Newsletter are needed. The quality of the last Newsletter was not good but it will be straightened out.

SAB: Meeting Tuesday with Dank, Dr. Ellingson, Dr. Campbell.

and Mr. Stern on the Publication Board. A letter was received from a Freshamn in Printing about the problems of government and the split campus next year.

Bill Blaufaus presented three constitutions to be ratified. Delta Sigma Rho-Tau Kappa Alpha was ratified for three more years. Gamma Epsilon Tau was ratified and Hillel was ratified.

The Leadership Conference will be held March 3.

Gary Proud reported that work is being done on the Budget and will probably be presented the first meeting of Spring Quarter. \$80,000 income for next year. There is some problem dividing the Student Association Fee. Alcohol will be available in the dorms on the New Campus but there will be strict supervision. This is a tentative decision. TRY Committee will have a meeting Thursday night. Student Association will still maintain its present condition.

Departmental Reports:

A&D no formal report

Business: In the 1966-67 school year the enrollment has increased 20% over last year. Because of this the Business
Department has increased its faculty. The Department is also planning for the beginning of a masters program in the next few years. A seminar is planned for the National Association of Photographers and Finishers. The Coffee Cabinet in the School of Business is planning to meet in the near future.

Electrical: The head of the Electrical Department is out of school at present for health reasons. Much discussion has been received from fellow classmates concerning the figures concerning student services which were published in the Senate Newsletter. The Electrical Department hopes to be sponsoring a motion concerning the bookstore in the near future.

EBC: Results of elections were received and there are still vacancys in A&A, Physics, Biology, Math, Mechanical, SAC, and Med. Tech.

Secretariat: Departmental Reports for next week are Foods, Mechanical, and Printing.

Acc. Affairs: Appointment with Frank Benz Tuesday on tuition. Complaints: A letter was received from three Printing students on the Auxiliary Services and their operation. Resolution #27 was presented inviting the director of Auxilia:y Services to a meeting to answer questions, and it was passed.

Orientation: Orientation for the new Senators will start. Bruce <u>Baumgarten</u>, President of Frosh Council, will be sending a representative to the Student Senate meetings.

Constitution Committee: There are still vacancys on committees if any of the new Senators would like to work on them.

Committee Coordinator: A recommendation from Senators would liked to be received by next week of The Outstanding Teacher. It should be about 350 words and the teacher has to be employed full time and have been here at least two years.

Placement Committee: Interviews and material are not always informative because they get a wider variety of people.

Advisors Report: Mr. White gave a report of the Newsletter and that the consent was fine but the style was terrible. He suggested that the copy be proof read. Also start encouraging people to think about running for President, Vice President, and Secretary of the Student Association.

Old Business: Resolution #24 was brought off the table and discussion was on the amendment which was defeated. Discussion was then on the Resolution concerning parking which

was also defeated.

New Business: Resolution #28 was presented concerning College Union Building Fee Adjustment. It was then discussed and passed. Resolution #29 was presented by Howard Hansen concerning transportation between the old and new campus. It called for a committee being set up to look into this which was made up of Chris Baker-A&D, Tim Mikula-Photo, Jack Campbell-Chemistry, and Howard Hansen-Printing. An amendment was added to the Resolution and passed. The Resolution as amended was then passed. Resolution #30 was presented by Don Hanson concerning Student Association Fee Equality. It was discussed and passed. Resolution #31 was made by Howard Hansen asking that Mr. Craig be asked to come before Senate and answer questions concerning the Reporter because he is the advisor to the Reporter. This was discussed and passed.

Announcements and Comments: Senators should be thinking of questions to ask Mr. Craig in advance. Ray Baker complimented Senate on the fine meeting. Following the prayer the meeting

mas adjourned at 8:40.

Respectfully submitted,

Suzanne Skiff